Salmon River Watershed Partnership
Meeting Minutes
October 25, 2023
7-8:30 pm

1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by vice chair, Brian O’Connell.  In attendance were Chris Frey, John Barnkowski (new representative from Colchester Land Trust), Gail Reynolds, Phil Gaudreau, Brian O’Connell, Suzanne Simone, Tess Lundgren, Peter Hughes (7:10-7:25pm) and Watershed Coordinator, Pat Young and Student Intern, Caroline Stanton (8:10-8:30pm)
2. Administration 
a. Minutes 8-16-23: Motion by Peter H, seconded by Gail R. to approve the minutes as presented. Unanimous with Phil G., Tess L., Suzanne S. and John B. abstaining as they were not present.
b. Expenses and Contributions: Report: Pat Y. reported that she had gone through town budgets to see what amounts were allotted for SRWP and reported on the ones she could find. Peter H. reported that Marlborough’s contribution would be $6,050. Others noted were Colchester-$5,500, East Haddam-$2,200 and Columbia at $500. Board members were asked to check with their towns if a contribution amount had not been able to be verified.
c. Long-Term Vision Plan: Next Steps: Peter H. stated that SRWP should host a leader breakfast to engage with town CEOs and report on SRWP activities as well as support needed to continue SRWP’s work.  Pat Y. will work with him to set it up and also request a few board members to attend as well. Ideally it should be in December as budget planning will already be underway by January.
3. Partner updates 

a. Hebron: Chris F. reported that there was a meeting October 26, 2023 regarding the O’Connor parcel that the town is hoping to close on soon. The town is also looking to organize a working trail group to steward trails in town. He indicated that there wasn’t much going on with Inland Wetlands Commission at the present time.
b. Colchester Land Trust: John B. noted that Colchester has new land-use staff. Pat Y. has been in touch with new staff.  He also reported that the Colchester Land Trust is working with the Salem Land Trust and East Haddam Land Trust to explore working together to share services. He updated the board on improvements to the Bulkely Hill Preserve and also reported that another property referred to as the Gateway property, is not very walkable, so will have limited access. He also stated that the land Trust will be hosting three different events the following month.
c. Haddam: Gail R. noted that there wasn’t anything new to report. Phil G. added that there were two possible parcels in Haddam Neck that the Middlesex Land Trust may be working on.

d. Lebanon: Tess L. noted that there wasn’t anything new to report.

e. Hebron Open Space: Brian O. added that Hebron is working to acquire another parcel in the center of town and that Hebron is looking to coordinate with Columbia for projects related to Mono Pond State Park and surrounding vicinity.

f. CT DEEP: Eric T. had emailed Pat Y. earlier with a few updates: a. OSWA b. grant updates, preliminary inquiries on a parcel for possible state acquisition in Marlborough, c. no real updates for Leesville Dam, d. the annual NEWIPIC conference will be held in Connecticut (Old Saybrook) next year and he encouraged interested parties to attend if possible, and e. that he is planning to retire from state service at the end of the year.
4. SRWP project/activity update 
a. Monitoring Projects: Pat Y. reported that summer monitoring is complete, that stream assessment macroinvertebrate training was held in September and will continue through November.  Stream temperature loggers have been removed and conductivity loggers will be checked and loggers downloaded.
b. Outreach & Ed

i. Past and Upcoming Events: Pat Y. reported on the Haddam Neck Fair event, Eightmile RiverFest, the RHAM Middle School field class and upcoming RHAM High School and East Haddam Middle School field classes.
ii. Annual Newsletter: Work on the annual newsletter will begin after the new year and Pat Y. asked board members to contribute any ideas they may have.
c. Other Projects

i. RT 16-East Hampton (Colchester line): Pat Y. informed the board that she had attended the public session by CONNDOT on the rebuilding of RT 16 and contributed comments. The Town of East Hampton had asked DOT to touch base with SRWP.
ii. Open Space Mapping updates/Grants: No new information.
iii. Watershed Tour—Pat Y. stated that the last segment, the cove paddle, will likely have to wait until next year.
iv. Watershed Recreation Map: Guidelines for highlighted properties: Pat Y. and Caroline S. reviewd progress on the Watershed Recreation map.
5. Other Business: Next year meeting dates: Pat Y. will propose meeting dates for the upcoming year.
6. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm
